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MEMORANDUM 
 

DATE:  June 28, 2017 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees 
 
FROM:  Dr. Devin Dillon, Interim Superintendent 

Vernon Hal, Senior Business Officer 
 

RE:  2017-18 Adopted Budget 
 
 
The purpose of this memo is to provide a summary of the Oakland Unified School District’s 2017-18 
Budget.  The 2017-18 Budget was presented as a ‘First Read” on June 14, 2017 and will be presented for 
adoption by the Board on June 28, 2017. The 2017-18 Budget is presented in the State Accounting Codes 
(SACs) format, which is the required format for formal documentation to the Alameda County Office 
of Education (ACOE) (our oversight agency) and the California Department of Education. A PowerPoint 
presentation is also provided to summarize the Budget for the Board and the public. 
 
2017-18 Total Budget (All Funds): 
Total Revenues for 2017-18 for all funds are expected to be $694.7 million. Total Expenses for all funds 
are expected to be $ 762.8 million. 
 
General Fund - Unrestricted: 
The Unrestricted General Fund reflects anticipated revenue as projected by the Governor’s May Revised 
Budget Proposal. The table below summarizes budgeted unrestricted General Fund revenues and 
expenditures for 2017-18, and provides a comparison to the most recent budget snapshot for the current 
year, 2016-17:  
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Unrestricted Revenues and Sources:  
• Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF) Revenue consists of: 

 LCFF funding $359.6M 
 LCFF funded ADA 35,040.39 
 GAP funding percentage 43.97 

• State Revenues consists of the following sources: 
 Lottery $5.6M 
 Mandated Cost Block Grant $1.3M 
 Medical Administrative Activity (MAA) $1.2M 
 One-Time Discretionary Funds $5.1M 

• Local Revenues total $34.5M and consist of the following sources: 
 Redevelopment Agency Funds 
 Measure G 
 Charter School 1% Oversight Fees 
 Charter School Facility Use Fee 
 ERATE 

 
Fund Balance:  The 2017-18 Unrestricted Ending Fund Balance is projected at $16.5M. 

 
• In 2016-17, the District projected that it would not meet the required reserve for economic 

uncertainty, required by the State at 2% and the Board at 3%. The shortfall in the ending fund balance 
was $2.8M representing 1.5% of the State requirement. 

• The shortfall in ending the 2016-17 Fund Balance of $2.8M is being addressed with the 2017-18 
Budget. As noted above, the ending fund balance is anticipated to increase $8.1M from 2016-17 and 
meets the 2% reserve requirement for 2017-18 by over $5.4M of which $5.1M of this increase is due 
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to State One-Time Discretionary Funds, not allocated to expenses and used to increase the ending 
fund balance. 
 

Cash Flow: 

• Cash flow for projected months (07/01/2017 to 06/30/2018) are primarily based on Federal, State and 
Local cash payment schedules and prior year actuals. 

• To have sufficient cash on hand to close out the current fiscal year (2017-18) and meet financial 
obligations, the District will temporarily borrow $26M in October 2017. The temporary borrowing is 
scheduled to be repaid in April 2018. 

• Although the deferrals were eliminated by the State the past few years, State funding is still 
apportioned over twelve uneven payments. The temporary borrowing helps the District to meet some 
of its cash needs for during the fiscal year. 

• With the temporary borrowing and repayment, the 2017-18 Cash Flow projections reflect a positive 
ending cash balance of $23.1M. An additional $5.4M is available if closing the 2016-17 books 
requires more than $2.8M from the 2% reserve for economic uncertainty estimated in the 2016-17  
3rd interim report. 
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Multiyear Projections:  
• An essential part of interim reporting is the multiyear projections.  Using a reasonable set of 

assumptions about future years, the District has projected to meet and surpass the State required 2% 
reserve for economic uncertainty over the next two years.   These results assume stable enrollment 
and an increase in funding from LCFF assuming 71.53% and 73.51% GAP funding in 2018-19 and 
2019-20 respectively. 

• The other key assumptions are step and column increases, the growth in health and retirement 
benefits, and removing one-time items. 

• In order to meet and build upon the State’s 2% reserve requirement for 2018-19, the District’s 
unrestricted projections assumes reductions of $1.2 million. 
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The District is projected to meet its obligations in the proposed budget year as well as the two 
subsequent years. Based on the concerns previously communicated by ACOE in 2016-17 
regarding factors impacting district funding such as declining enrollment and increasing 
contributions from the General Fund.  Staff has made budgetary adjustments to meet and build 
upon the State 2% and the Board 3% reserve requirement. Staff is recommending approval of the 
2017-18 Adopted Budget. 
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